

**Ministry of Environment** 

Environmental Assessment and Stewardship Branch 4<sup>th</sup> Floor, 3211 Albert Street Regina, Canada S4S 5W6

Phone: 306-787-6180

April 27, 2020

Kristen Romilly Director, Western Canada Call2Recycle Canada, Inc. (kromilly@call2recycle.ca)

Dear Kristen Romilly:

Thank you for your Product Stewardship Program (PSP) submission on December 9, 2019 under Section 5 of *The Household Hazardous Waste Products Stewardship Regulations* (the Regulations).

The Ministry of Environment (the ministry) has reviewed Call2Recycle's program plan for collecting and recycling household batteries in Saskatchewan and has determined that the PSP meets the requirements of the Regulations.

Enclosed is your Approval to Operate the PSP, including conditions under which Call2Recycle will operate the program. The approval will be posted publically on the the ministey's website, as per section 5(4) of the Regulations.

If you have any further questions, please contact Shelly Nicolle-Phillips (Manager - Waste Stewardship Unit) at <a href="mailto:shelly.nicollephillips@gov.sk.ca">shelly.nicollephillips@gov.sk.ca</a> or 306-787-6180. I look forward to the successful implementation of the recycling program.

Sincerely,

Brady Pollock

**Executive Director** 

loody Mark

cc: Shelly Nicolle-Phillips, Manager, Waste Stewardship Unit